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Michaela Butin, Basketball
Mia Barns, Cross Country
Hannah Gershone, Cross Country
Camden Carter, Equestrian
Katia Keifaber, Equestrian 
Mollie Kowalchik, Equestrian
Jessica Taylor, Field Hockey
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey
Kristina Ramsden, Field Hockey
Heeamin Lee, Golf
Alyssa Tabrisky, Lacrosse
Meg Ryan, Rowing
Molly LaPointe, Rowing
Libby Scheemaker, Rowing
Alex Kenoian, Soccer
Liz Rose, Soccer
Ragini Ghose, Squash
Allison Shilling, Squash
Claire Beckett, Swimming and Diving
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving
Katie Tyler, Swimming and Diving
Ishita Tibrewal, Tennis
Madison Rosen, Tennis
Julia Criscione, Track and Field
Kelly Stevens, Track and Field
Jamesa Allen, Volleyball
Clarissa Leight, SGA Liaison
Nicole Villacres, SGA Liaison 
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Administration



The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m eastern time by the chair, Meghan Ryan. The members noted above were present.  

1. Board Work for DIII Week Ideas 
· SAAC members were encouraged to brainstorm ideas for DIII Week before the SAAC meeting began.

2. Welcome and Announcements 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan brought the SAAC to order. 

3. Approval of Minutes (Julia Criscione)
· It was VOTED that the minutes of the December 6, 2015 meeting be approved.
· It was VOTED that the minutes of the January 18, 2016 meeting be approved. 

4. Andy Reiter – Faculty Athletics Representative (Andy Reiter)
· Mr. Andy Reiter introduced himself to the SAAC as the Faculty Athletics Representative. 
· He encouraged the members of SAAC to tell him if they are having any conflicts with athletics and academics, especially if professors are treating student athletes unfairly. 
· Mr. Andy Reiter also explained that faculty can report incidents of hazing to him.
· One of Mr. Reiter’s goals is to increase the interaction between faculty and athletes. 

5. Team and Superfan Updates (Jessica Taylor)
· The Swimming and Diving team currently has the highest team average GPA in Division III athletics. 
· The Swimming and Diving team won their senior meet against Simmons College, 153 to 140. 
· The Equestrian team competed at Ohio University against 13 other teams. In their most recent competition, they were 5th place in a series of three competitions. They scored 3rd overall in the competition. 
· The Track and Field team competed in the Springfield Invitational. Several athletes including Ellie DeLeon, Sunny Shan, Camille Coklow, and Ally Stoll qualified for post-season competition. The distance coach Jennifer Adams gave birth to her daughter on the same day as the competition. 
· Ms. Jessica Taylor encouraged SAAC to bring their Superfan nominations to SAAC before the 14th of each month. 

6. DIII Week Ideas (Claire Beckett) 
· Ms. Claire Beckett facilitated a discussion about DIII Week ideas. 
· A SAAC member suggested that SAAC could organize a run around the mile loop around Upper Lake. SAAC members could decorate and chalk for the event and students could make buttons at the finish line. 
· Many SAAC members thought that we could advertise for these events at Blanchard Campus Center so that non-student athletes could be informed about DIII Week events. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan suggested that SAAC run a student-athlete and faculty show in Blanchard Campus Center. Faculty and student athletes could compete against each other in trivia contests and lip-syncing contests. This event would encourage non-student athletes to attend. 
· A SAAC member suggested that SAAC could organize games on the campus green. 
· Another SAAC member suggested that all student athletes could wear their warm up gear on a certain day so that everyone on campus could see the student athletes. 
· Many SAAC members enjoyed the #WhyD3 event last year and would like to organize the same event this year for DIII week. 
· A SAAC member suggested that athletics could have an event that is similar to the Love Your DJ event that WMHC runs every year. In Blanchard Campus Center, SAAC could put up posters of each team and students could write notes of support or put stickers on the posters. 
· A SAAC member suggested that SAAC could features student athletes in Blanchard Campus Center by putting up biographies of athletes for everyone to read. 
· Many SAAC members liked the idea of creating a hashtag for DIII week so that SAAC can be more active on social media. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan suggested that SAAC should organize a tailgate before a competition to get everyone excited about the competition and encourage non-student athlete participation. 
· Mr. Andy Reiter helped SAAC brainstorm ways to reach out to faculty regarding the student-athlete and faculty show. 
· The E-Board encouraged the SAAC team representatives to ask their teams for more DII Week ideas. 

7. SGA Update (Clarissa Leight)
· Ms. Clarissa Leight updated SAAC on what happened during the last SGA meeting. 
· She explained that Lynn Pasquerella is pleased with Mount Holyoke College’s current state of affairs. In addition, Sonya Stephens is looking forward to connecting to the campus more and getting to know the students better. 
· Ms. Clarrisa Leight introduced Ms. Nicole Villacres as the second SGA Liaison. 

8. Peck Update (Camden Carter)
· Ms. Camden Carter gave the SAAC and update with how the visits to the Peck school were going. 
· She explained that the students love playing sports with the athletes that visit and often ask them to come back. 
· She encouraged team to bring as many athletes as they can to these visits. 
· The students really enjoyed learning how to play tennis and are looking forward to playing soccer with the soccer team. 

9. Legislation Update (Summer Hutcheson) 
· Ms. Summer Hutcheson reviewed the results of the 2015 NCAA Legislation. 

10. SAAC 2016 Survey Discussion (E-Board)
· The E-Board reviewed the results from the SAAC 2016 Survey. 
· Ms. Jessica Taylor explained that the E-Board wanted all members of SAAC to participate in the survey to better understand what the members of SAAC want from this organization. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan explained that the following topics were mentioned the most in the survey: community service work, athletic recruiting, Game of the Week, and promoting athletics. The E-Board will use this input to reconsider how the subcommittees are structured for the 2016 SAAC year. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan addressed the concerns from the survey, especially team representatives needing support and transparency from the E-Board.   

11. Support the Arts (Meghan Ryan)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan facilitated a discussion for brainstorming ideas for the Support the Arts event for this year. 
· Several SAAC members suggested selecting an event in which people can visit for as long as they can, such as an art exhibit. 
· A SAAC member suggested working with other organizations. 
· Many SAAC members thought it would be best to show our support at art events in the most appropriate way. For example, at an art exhibit, teams could make cards or bring flowers to show support in a quiet and respectful way. 
· Many SAAC members thought that choosing two events could be better for avoiding scheduling conflicts as long as teams are still attend both events in good numbers. 
· Some events that students suggested included: WMHC, Techno Live on April 1st and 2nd, cultural events, the Deaf Studies conference at Hampshire College on Friday March 25th and Saturday March 26th, and the play Feefoo and Friends in March. 
· Roughly most of SAAC was interested in a WMHC event and Techno Live. Roughly half of SAAC was interested in a cultural event, the Deaf Studies Conference, or a theater performance. 

12. Announcements
· Ms. Julia Criscione asked the SAAC members to add their phone numbers to the roster that Ms. Summer Hutcheson will send to the SAAC. 
· Ms. Claire Beckett reminded team representatives to send comprehensive emails from the meeting to their teams within two days of the SAAC meeting. 
· Next Game of the Week: Basketball vs. Wellesley, February 13, hosted by Rowing

13. Next Meeting: Sunday, February 14, 2016 from 7-8pm (Kendade 305)

14. Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Ryan at 7:58 p.m.
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